
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee 
held on Friday, 30th June, 2023 in the The Capesthorne Room - Town Hall, 

Macclesfield SK10 1EA 
 

PRESENT 
 
Councillors M Brooks, D Edwardes and R Kain 
 
OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
Kim Evans, Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Phil Jennings, Legal Officer 
Brenda Lomas, Environmental Health 
Karen Shuker Democratic Services Officer 

 
1 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN  

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That Councillor D Edwardes be appointed as Chair. 

 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

3 APPLICATION FOR A REVIEW OF THE PREMISES LICENCE FOR THE 
PREMISES KNOWN AS PUSS IN BOOTS, 198 BUXTON ROAD, 
MACCLESFIELD, SK10 1NR  
 

The Committee considered a report to determine an application to review 
a Premises Licence made under the Licensing Act 2003 for the Puss In 
Boots, 198 Buxton Road, Macclesfield, SK10 1NR. 
 
The following attended the hearing and made representations with respect 
to the application: 
 

 The applicant 

 The applicants supporter 

 The solicitor and the Licensing Director for the Premises Licence 
Holder 

 
After a full hearing of the application and in accordance with the rules of  
procedure, the Chairman of the Sub-Committee reported that after taking 
account of: 
 

 The oral and written representations made by all parties to the 
hearing. 



 The licensing objective of the prevention of public nuisance.  

 The Secretary of State’s Guidance under the Licensing Act 2003 
(Dec 2022). 

 Cheshire East Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy. 
 
The following course of action had been agreed: 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
The application for a review of Premises Licence PR/0176 for undermining 
all four licensing objectives is upheld in part.  Modifications to the licence 
conditions will be imposed to ensure the licensing objective of preventing 
public nuisance is upheld by the Licence Holder.   
 
MODIFIED CONDITIONS 
 
Annex 2 to Premises Licence PR/0176 is modified as follows:  
 
Condition 9 is amended to the following:  
 
Prominent, clear and legible notices shall be displayed at all exits 
requesting the public respect the needs of local residents and to leave the 
premises area quietly.  
 
In Annex 3 to Premises Licence PR/0176 the following new conditions are 
imposed:  
 

 The sale of alcohol for consumption off the Premises shall not take 
place after 9.00pm on any day the Premises is open to the public or 
available for private hire. Customers will not be permitted to take 
drinks out of the licensed area after 9.00pm.  

 No speakers or amplifiers are to be mounted on the exterior 
elevations of the licensed area of the Premises. 

 The following recommendations in in the Noise Impact Assessment 
by Hepworth Acoustics Limited dated June 2023 shall be 
implemented by the Licence Holder:  

 An electronic music noise limiter shall be fitted to the door within 
the tow path elevation of the Premises.  

 The single glazed bay window within the tow path elevation of the 
Premises is to be fitted with a thermal double-glazed secondary 
glazing system.  

 
As per the Licence Holders representations it is recommended that no 
amplified live music is performed until the recommendations in the NIA are 
implemented. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 11.22 am 

 
Councillor D Edwardes 

 
 
 
 


